Dear Prayer Friends,

From Lamka, India I wish you a very happy, merry Christmas!! 

As it is only eight days until Christmas, have you prepared for Christmas celebration? 

Lately, I have been busy preaching in different churches. Each time I preached, the congregation was so eager to hear God’s Word. Lives were transformed and eyes were opened through the Holy Spirit. I was in awe in His presence. Being a servant of the Most High has been a great journey! Please continue to pray that the souls being transformed follow in His footsteps faithfully, even when opposition strikes them. Also, please continue to pray for God’s presence upon me.  I am scheduled to preach at several churches. 

Below is my itinerary: 

Dec. 15   (Morning)
Thangkhal Church Annual Conference in Tuibuang 


   (Night)    
Bungmual Evangelical Baptist Church (EBC)

Dec. 21–22   

Imphal EBC (Paite Veng, Colony, Lamphel, Langol) 

Dec. 25 
 
Bungmual EBC 

Dec. 29    (Morning)
Phailian EBC

    (Night)
Singat EBC 

Jan.  1 

Mata Mualtam EBC

God’s Gift of Love

In 1995 when Than and I celebrated our first Christmas without Lydia, we deeply missed our only child. She was studying in Bangalore, India. Although we willingly left Lydia in Bangalore for the betterment of her future, we questioned God about why we suffered the pain of separation. During these roller-coaster days, Than told me one morning of how God was separated from His only Son when He was sent into this world.  God was willing to be separated from His Son, not for His own advantage but to cleanse our sins. As we compared God’s sacrifice for our lives to our hardship of separation from our daughter, we felt the guilt of being too weak in our spirits while being comforted by God’s tender love. 

This year, since I’ll be celebrating Christmas without my wife and daughter, I started recalling God’s love for us and His love for sinners. Maybe some of you miss your loved ones deeply the way I do. But today I want to encourage you to focus this Christmas on God’s love for us by sending His only Son. As R.A. Torrey said, “He [Jesus] chose the cow stable for His birthplace, the poor carpenter shop for His school, the contempt and rejection of men for His reward” so that you and I can be saved eternally.  

God’s Never-ending Blessing

Through e-mail, Than told me how one of the tires on Lydia’s car was punctured on her way to a youth Christmas party.  Because of God’s people like you, Lydia was able to fix all her tires. Praise the Lord! On behalf of my family, thank you for your love, care and support during my stay in India. Furthermore, God continues to bless our family by favoring Lydia in her studies. The ORU School of Business recently awarded Lydia the Blackwell Scholarship for $1,000. This will enable Lydia to finish her studies successfully.  Praise the Lord for He is faithful!

As we all are ready to celebrate Jesus’ birthday, may He continue to live in each one of our hearts. May all of our beings be His instruments for the Kingdom! 

I really do miss you all and may God’s blessings be upon you during this Christmas celebration!

Because of His Love,

Pumza Tombing 

